Town of Trinity



Council Meeting


       September 25, 2017
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regular scheduled meeting September 25, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.

Members present were Beth Burden, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Lainie Alexander, and Gordon Burden.  Absent were Brandi Logston and Scott Owens.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting September 11, 2017 by Beth with a 2nd by Lainie.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting September 11, 2017 by Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 35,666.64 (adjusted from $37,354.14) by Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-20 Authorizing a Special Use Permit for Southern Linc to modify their equipment of the existing tower located at 3418 Highway 20, Trinity, by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Beth Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Lainie Alexander, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2017-21 adopting the 2017-2018 Budget with Income $ 2,102,153.00 and Expenses $ 1,866,208.00 by Lainie Alexander with a 2nd by Beth Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Lainie Alexander, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.  This included a $1.00 raise per hour for all permanent employees.

Motion made to approve $3,000.00 refund to American National Insurance Company due to overpayment of Business License for 2017 by Gordon with a 2nd by Lainie.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,500.00 for Christmas Parade expense to be held Saturday December 2nd by Beth with a 2nd by Lainie.  All voted yes.
New Business discussed was the Fall Clean-Up dates October 10 – 14, Town Council Meeting Monday October 9 will be cancelled in observance of Columbus Day Holiday, a Special Call Meeting may be called if needed, the Town Council will be hosting the Morgan County Mayors meeting in November, and we will be getting out a newsletter with the next water bills.
Old Business discussed was the caution light on Old Highway 24 and North Seneca - a work order has been placed, the Court Referral Program will continue as is, Chief McLemore stated that the new Ford AWD Police Interceptor has been awarded to the low bidder of Woody Anderson Ford and delivery should be 12 – 14 weeks, he will be getting equipment ordered, the 2001 Ford F-150 is on Govdeals and is already at $500.00.
Motion made to adjourn by Beth with a 2nd by Gordon at 7:08 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

_________________________________

________________________________
Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
